BARBOUR COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING SPECIAL MEETING WEDNESDAY APRIL 12, 2017 AT 8:30 A.M.

PRESENT: TIM MCDANIEL PRESIDENT, PHIL HART COMMISSIONER (BY PHONE), SUSIE CVECHKO COMMISSIONER (BY PHONE), BEN PROPST, COUNTY COORDINATOR AND SHANA FREY, COUNTY ADMINSTRATOR, CONNIE KAUFMAN COUNTY CLERK

The meeting was called to order by Tim McDaniel.

Barbour County Commission is submitting a grant application to the WV Justice Assistance Grant Program for a PRO officer at Philip Barbour High School. We have worked closely with Doug Schiefelbein on the application, which is due April 14, 2017.

On a motion by Phil Hart and seconded by Susie Cvechko, the resolution for filing and the grant application was approved.

Alderson Broaddus University is submitting a second grant application to the West Virginia Community Development Partnership and has requested a resolution stating the County Commission will commit \$500.00 if awarded. If ABU gets awarded this grant and the FLEX grant that was applied for previously, they will choose only one.

On a motion by Susie Cvechko and seconded by Phil Hart, this resolution was approved.

On a motion by Phil Hart and seconded by Susie Cvechko, the meeting was adjourned at 8:35 a.m.

Timothy McDaniel

222 966